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Minutes of the September 19, 2005
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, September 19, 2005 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:38 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
The following members were present:  Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, Karen Slusser, and Brad Wagenknecht.  Diane Dillon and Joe Potter were excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment
None.

5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Secretary Belinda Yamate and Board members Bill Dutton and Mark Luce attested to the accuracy of the August 15, 2005 regular meeting minutes.  Approved said minutes.  BD-BW-ML-KS

A

6.
Administrative Items
A.
California Integrated Waste Management Act
Amy Garden presented the Agency's annual summary report for 2003.  The state arrives at the diversion rate by looking at the 1990 disposal and generation number from the Agency's original report and then applying certain adjustment factors (i.e. population, taxable sales, employment, etc.).  It then puts this into a formula that generates the Agency’s diversion rate, which for 2003 calendar year was 52%.

The County’s five-year plan was officially approved by the California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB) in 1997, and is up for review.  Staff has been in communication with the CIWMB to determine how best to revise the five-year plan.  Each of the four member jurisdictions (the City of Napa, the City of American Canyon, the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency, and the remaining unincorporated areas in Napa County) are each required to produce a source reduction element, a household hazardous waste element, and non-disposal facility element.  The County is working to form a committee of staff members to review how accurate and up-to-date the existing plan is.  There will also be a local task force comprised of representatives from each of the member jurisdictions.

No action taken.
B.
Department of Conservation (DOC) Grant Payments
Amy Garden went over the expenditure itemization for the last fiscal year.  The grant money from the DOC is specifically ear-marked for bottle and can recycling programs.  In the past, the Agency has spent the money on the school recycling programs, which have been very successful; recycling equipment and supplies; the annual Earth Day Poster Contest; the phonebook recycling guide; recycling promotional products (i.e. T-shirts, laptop lunch boxes, etc.); the Cinco de Mayo recycling in Calistoga; radio advertising in Spanish; staff training (this year the Napa County head of purchasing went to a sustainable purchasing workshop in San Francisco); Lake Berryessa recycling programs; and staff time and conferences.  If the Agency is awarded the large venue grant, staff has pledged to spend $2,000 of the DOC grant money over the next three years to augment the grant.

No action taken.
C.
Fiscal Year 2004/2005 Final Report
Staff is currently working on the annual audit, which may be available to the Board as early as the October Board of Directors meeting.  No action taken.
7.
Franchise Business Items
A.
Waste Management Company Issues
None.
B.
Franchise Status
Jill Pahl went over the revised format of the monthly recycling reports.  Board member Karen Slusser suggested that this report, if it could be simplified and published in the local newspapers, might be a good tool for the further education of the public.

No action taken.
8.
Other Business Items

A.
Large Venue Recycling
Staff will report to the Board at a future meeting date on pending legislation related to the development of recycling programs at large venues.  The large venue recycling grants were scheduled to be awarded on September 9, 2005, but the process has been delayed with the hiring of a new director for the DOC.
The City of Napa has partnered with the Agency to apply for an additional grant in the amount of $78,000 to develop a special service route with the new garbage company for high value beverage containers.

No action taken.
B.
Manager’s Report
Composting workshops have been very successful.  Staff has been spending a lot of time promoting used oil recycling programs up at Lake Berryessa.  The electronic waste event totals have come in, and well over 200 tons were collected.  Coastal Cleanup was this past weekend, and staff will report the totals at a future meeting date.

No action taken.
C.
Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  The County is in the process of transitioning to a new garbage service company. The construction projects at the landfill are nearing completion.
ii. Calistoga:  Composting classes went well.  The City is focusing on litter abatement.
iii. St. Helena:  None.
iv. Yountville:  None.
No action taken.
D.
Board of Directors Comments
None.
9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:41 p.m.
	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Jill Pahl, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; KS = Karen Slusser; BW = Brad Wagenknecht
The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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